Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Mission Room on Mon. April 25th. 2016 at 7.45 p.m. following the Annual Parish meeting
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers (Vice-Chairman)  Mr.B.Coe  

  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.D.Fortescue
Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: None
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Given at the annual parish meeting
c) County Council and District Council Reports Given at the annual parish meeting 
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Given at the annual parish meeting
e) Full Council
1. Apologies none
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mrs.Scarff – School Governor





3. Minutes of the March meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported on the potential cost of asbestos sheeting removal from the allotments and members agreed to keep the situation under review. Heb had arranged to meet a representative from Norse to discuss safety surfacing. Three plots had been reserved in the West Lane cemetery generating an income of £1,550.
5. Planning No objection was raised to extensions and rooms in the roof at 3 Mill Lane.
6. Correspondence Following a complaint from a resident about the surface on “The Hill” the clerk had clarified the status of this path with Norfolk County Council. It is a public right of way only and not adopted. Maintenance is therefore the responsibility of the various landowners which are affected. The results of this clarification had been conveyed to the complainant.
7. Accounts passed for payment






J.Graves – Clerk
Salary (inc.PAYE)


£500.27
E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) (inc.VAT)
£127.02
Cozens UK Ltd.
Street Light Replacem’t (inc VAT)
£312.00
Norfolk ALC

Annual Subscription


£283.13
T.T.Jones Ltd.
Street Light Maint. (inc.VAT)
£362.59
Came & Co.

Parish Council Insurance

£819.11
Wilks Construction
Maintenace (one year) (inc.VAT)
£1374.97
Mission Room
Meeting Room Hire


£12.00

8. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Members checked that there were street lights opposite the King’s Head on Norwich Road and at the start of Crown Road and decided that no additional lighting was necessary. Concern was expressed at the litter build up along the A140 near NDR workings.
9. Next meeting  St.Faiths Centre Monday May 16th. at 7.30 p.m.

